THIRKLEBY HIGH & LOW WITH OSGODBY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 4th AUGUST 2022 AT 2.00PM THE VILLAGE HALL, GREAT THIRKLEBY

PRESENT: Councillors Beth Barber-Atkinson (Chair), Lynne Queen (Vice Chair), Jacqueline Smith, Richard Atkinson (Honorary Clerk and Financial Officer).

Cllr Alyson Baker (North Yorkshire County Council)

There were no members of the public present.

22/21 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE and declarations of interest.

There were no apologies for absence.

There were no declarations of interest.

22/22 TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 12th MAY 2022

The minutes had been circulated prior to the meeting. The minutes were unanimously confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.

22/23 PUBLIC FORUM.

There were no comments for the Public Forum.

22/24 PLANNING APPLICATIONS FOR INFORMATION.

Planning applications for information can be viewed at:

https://planning.hambleton.gov.uk/online-applications/

Planning applications were briefly discussed however the Parish Council has no influence over Hambleton planning matters so no comments will be recorded.

22/25 CLERK'S REPORT.

There is one vacant seat on the council which can be filled by co-option.

It was agreed to accept the Zurich Insurance Quotation of £154.00.

22/26 PROPOSED ERRECTION OF COMMEMORATIVE PLAQUE - WEEPING WILLOW TREE

Still in specification and pricing stage.

22/27 PROPOSED REPLACEMENT OF VARIOUS NOTICE BOARDS

Options were discussed. Preference is to go for wood and commemorate The Queen's Platinum Jubilee. Suggestions for next meeting. Cllr Alyson Baker NYCC, offered a Locality Grant to contribute.

22/28 FUTURE OF THE VILLAGE HALL

It has been proposed that the Village Hall may be sold to raise funds for the upkeep of All Saints Church. The Village Hall is a great asset to the community and the Parish Council would not support any move to sell the Hall.

	amo me	other seems
Chairman		Date 8 800 2022

22/29 ROAD SAFETY CAMPAIGN

A recent road traffic collision on Low Lane / Back Lane and witnessed by Cllr Beth Barber-Atkinson has highlighted the need for traffic calming / signage / reduced speed limits. Various options are being investigated and is ongoing. Cllr Alyson Baker offered to help with contacts within NYCC.

22/30 FINANCIAL MATTERS.

The current financial position was discussed:

- 1. Expenses due for payment: £711, May, June, July grass cutting, £15 hall hire, £45 pop-up-pub hall hire.
- 2. Defibrillator battery and pads: £276.99
- 3. Insurance £154.00
- 4. The bank balance at 1st August 2022 was £5412.85.
- 5. The budget/financial forecast for 2022/23 was studied and approved.

22/31 REPORTS FROM COUNCILLORS.

No further reports were discussed.

The meeting closed at 3.10pm.

Chairman... Bate 8 Dec 2022